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PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT
FEBRUARY 2025

SUMMER STAFF
Applications are being accepted for our Summer Staff Paid and CIT positions for Summer Playground. We have
started the interviewing process, anticipating our final decisions in April.

ST PATRICK’S DAY BINGO

Our St. Patrick’s Day Bingo for seniors is scheduled for Thursday, March 13, from 1-3 PM. This program tends to
be a favorite with our seniors. Consequently, we are holding the event at the Shiloh Fire Company. We have
asked everyone to register in advance. The fee is $8 and includes all the prizes and snacks too.

SPRING/SUMMER BULLETIN

We are working on the next edition of the Spring/Summer edition of our newsletter. We anticipate our
residents will receive a copy in their mailbox the end of March beginning of April. It covers the period from April
1 through August 31.

SOFTBALL

The deadline for our early bird registration was February 9. Of course, we will continue to accept registration
forms until we have reached the maximum number on each team. It appears we will have teams in the micro,
10U, 12U and 14U age groups. We do have a limited number of openings on each of the teams and | anticipate
they will fill up quickly.

DAIRY QUEEN SNOW SCULPTURE CONTEST

Mother Nature has blessed us with great snow so far this year. However, | don’t believe she is finished with us
yet. Our RAC will be reviewing and selecting the winners at their April Meeting. We appreciate Dairy Queen for
their support of this worthwhile program.

PARK PROJECTS

Lining all parking lots — Dunedin, Bennett, American Legion, Broad Street
Bennett Williams Park — Install new basketball court and surface
Loman Park — Replace Roof
Derry Park and Broad Street Park — Install HC Path from parking lot to swing sets
Clear Coat Safety Surfaces on Playground Safety Surfaces

» Sunset Lane, Dunedin, Bennett Williams, Broad St., Loman, Shetter Park
Purchase New Park Maintenance Truck
Broad Street Park — Install New Yellow Caps on Fence (Completed)
Derry Park — Repair/Replace Bridge
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THE STEWART FOUNDATION

We, once again are grateful for the support of the Stewart Foundation for their support of our annual fireworks
display at the Olde Tyme Carnival. This year we received $3,950 which will cover the entire cost of the fireworks
display. This is the 26TH year of their continued support of this event. This year’s event is scheduled for July 15,
with a rain date of July 16.

GIFT CARD BINGO

Our Gift Card Bingo fundraiser will be held on Sunday, March 23, at the Shiloh Fire Company. Doors open at
10:00 with games beginning at noon. Tickets are $20. WE ARE SOLD OUT!!! Each game is worth a minimum of
$150, with four special games worth a minimum of $200 cash and game number twenty is worth a minimum of
$250 cash. All seating is reserved. Kristi has done an incredible job securing gift cards. Currently the following
businesses have donated gift cards, cash or raffle prizes:

2025 GIFT CARD BINGO SPONSORS

Anderson Family Chiropractic 20. Platt’s Motors
Bickel’s Snack food Inc. 21. Runkle’s Notary
C.R. Smith Radiator & Auto Repair 22. Shaad Detective Agency
Chuck’s Auto Salvage 23. Shiloh American Legion
Dog Gone Clean Car/Pet Wash 24. Shiloh Roofing
Dohm TV 25. Snyder’s Sewing Center
Edris Oil Service 26. Stevenson Equipment
Embee & Son Inc. 27. Thomas H. Clingan Electric Services
George’s Hair Salon 28. York Tree Family Service

. Greater York Family Dentistry PLLC 29. 1818 Salt Sanctuary

. Green Valley Swimming Pool 30. Drayer Physical Therapy

. Heffner Funeral Chapel 31. Encompass Health

. Hoover’s Truck & Auto 32. Hagen's Electric

. Hunters Hill Orthodontics 33. Jennifer Bennett

. Lincolnway Swimming Pool 34. Stephanie Badin

. Lisa Krout 35. Lisa Marie Gentzler

. Maple Donuts 36. The Brown Family

. Mission Bar-B-Que
. Penn Waste



